

1982 11 15

P. Healey
Director - Recreation Commission
Corporation de Hull-Quest
Old Chelsea, Quebec
JOX 2NO

Dear Mr. Healey,

With this letter I would like to express thanks, on behalf of the Cascades Club, for the generous grant which the municipality provided to the Club for purposes of upgrading the baseball field.

If you've driven past the club recently, you will no doubt have noted the vastly improved playing facilities. We expect the field will be well used by West Hull residents; in fact in mid-September the Club had the honour of hosting a major baseball tournament involving a number of children's teams from the area.

Attached to this letter you will find an accounting of the expenses incurred by the Club in upgrading the field to its present condition. You will note that the expenditures total \$6125.96 excluding labour which has been provided gratis by club members. To date the Club has received \$5800 of the \$5900 grant which the municipality had budgeted for this project. At this time, I would request that the Recreation Commission approve the release of the remaining portion of the grant.

The Commission is aware that the Cascades Club is planning to further upgrade the baseball parking facilities and to seed the playing field. This work will take place in 1983.

Again, thank you for the support you have provided to the Cascades Club in regard to this very worthwhile community project.

Yours sincerely,

R.A. Ross

President Cascades Club

Attachment

cc: W. Allan Chairman - Recreation Commission

EXPENDITURES *RELATED TO THE BASEBALL FIELD AT THE CASCADES CLUB

Heavy Machinery	Rentals	905.00
Materials		
- Stone		4025.00
- Top Soil		250.00
Drainage Tile		142.79
Steel & Fencing	for Backstop	537.68
Lawnmower		150.00
Miscellaneous		15.49
TOTAL EXPENDITURES		6025.96

^{*}Manual labour required for installation of drainage tile, levelling of stone, installation of backstop, etc... provided gratis by members of the Cascades Club.